
 

 

Work will be starting soon! 

 

Seagull Walkway Upgrade News           June 3, 2021 

 

WE’RE GETTING READY - HERE’S WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW 
 
 
 
 
The City of Campbell River intends to begin rehabilitation of the Seagull Walkway this year. The 

majority of the deficiencies requiring address are below the surface as major structural elements 

require upgrading. The surface works, once complete, will look much as they do today although they 

will be refreshed.  

 

The work related to this project is generally described as a repair to the existing north and south 

sections. This will require removal of sections of the existing concrete walkway in order to address 

structural deficiencies below replacement of subsurface materials, repairs to damaged piling and 

timber retaining wall, after which the surface of the walkway will be reinstated. The street lighting 

will also be evaluated for replacement and subject to external funding opportunities, be replaced as 

part of the project.  This will result in closure of the walkway while construction is underway. 

Upgrades to the bridge will not be completed at this time. In an effort to help you better understand 

the project impacts, the City is prepared to provide a detailed overview of the project.  

 

The project team is currently working to complete the design and attain necessary regulatory approvals with an anticipated start 

of construction in Summer 2021. While we understand this may be viewed as a poor time of year for this work to take place given 

adjacent businesses, we are required to ensure best value is attained for City taxpayers which requires normal construction season 

timings be followed. In addition, regulatory requirements will dictate timing of works requiring access to the marine basin. 

 

Please be advised that use of the City controlled parking lot adjacent at Robert Oster Park will be affected by the project resulting 

from temporary reduction of available stalls. 

 

While we understand that this project may result in some 

noise concerns during construction, efforts will be made 

to try and mitigate. As a result of COVID-19, the Economic 

Development department has resources and programs 

available to all Campbell River businesses including CR 

Grant Assist, a program designed to help businesses apply 

for federal and provincial grant funding. For more 

information on these and other business supports 

available please contact Rose Klukas, Economic 

Development Officer at invest@campbellriver.ca. 

 Keeping You Informed! 

For further information about this project, visit: 

www.campbellriver.ca/construction 

Questions?  

Email: capitalprojects@campbellriver.ca    

Phone: 250-286-5756 
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